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November 5, 2018 6:00 – 8:00 p.m. Meeting Minutes
Held at Pierce County Library, Bonney Lake

Call to Order	

Roll Call	LTLC Board Members present: Curtis Estes, Allison Estes, Heather Fixler, Kelly Harter, Sarah Balbi, Brean Ryhter, Brooke Barker

	LTLC Board Members absent- None
	Quorum Present? Yes
	
	Members Present:  None
	Others Present: None
Proceedings
	Meeting called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Board President, Curtis Estes
	
Kelly Harter made a motion to approve general session minutes from October 8th, 2018. Brean Ryhter seconded the motion. Council members voted unanimously to approve the minutes. 
.

Executive Reports	President: 
	Curtis Estes attended the WSLA annual meeting.  He noted that there will be a cost increase this year but it will not impact youth programs. WSLA voted to implement HS rule changes so we can expect those to filter down to U15 changes in 2020.  Changes will include free motion on penalty’s and self-starts.  There will also be the implementation of a shot clock in 2020 for U15. 
	
	Vice President:  A note that on our web site we need an update to remove Julie and Lori.

	DOO:   Current enrollment – K-2 = 1 player, 3rd and 4th = 6 players, 5th and 6th = 4 Players, 7th and 8th = 6 players. Kelly Harter still needs to get the team track it forward information so that she can have members begin to enter their Maris farms hours as soon as possible. 
	
	DOF:  For sponsorships Brean Ryhter is looking into setting up a registry page to allow people to buy or donate to a specific item for the team(s).  Then add the “sponsors” to a thank you page on the LTLC website.  Brean Ryhter needs the exact links for the exact items that should be added to the sponsorship registry from Curtis Estes. Items purchased for the team would be sent to Brean Ryhter directly.  Funds donated towards items go to purchase the items directly, we don’t collect or handle the funds or make the purchases.  
	 
	Treasurer:   The application for a credit card for the club is in progress.  In order to complete the application Sarah Balbi needs some additional information from Lori (the former treasurer for LTLC).  In addition to the information from Lori, Sarah discovered that we need to update the listed board of directors for the club listed on the Secretary of State filed business license and other official documentation.  Follow up on gathering and updating those documents was taken for action by Sarah Balbi.

	DOS&F: Curtis Estes requested that we place our field reservation asap for the Foothills Tournament.  The tournament will occur on June 8th and 9th and it was suggested that we book all of the Southwood, Sunrise, High school and Middle school fields for use.  It was also stated that we should ensure there are more 3rd 4th grade fields available for games this year to accommodate more concurrent game play.  Booking the fields for the tournament was taken for action by Allison Estes.

Open Positions	 There was no new news on open positions.  Will work to fill as we fill up registration.

Old Business	
a) K-2nd grade girls program – We received feedback from the boys programs that they supported a separate girls K-2 program.  
		Motion: Open registration for a K-2 Girls program
			Motioned By: Allison Estes		Seconded By: Kelly Harter
			Motion passed unanimously.
b) The Lake Tapps Lacrosse Club New Logo – was provided to the members of the board and club for review.
		Motion: Adopt the new LTLC logo for use as the official team logo.
			Motioned By: Brean Ryhter		Seconded By: Allison Estes
			Motion passed unanimously.
c) Registration Banners – The official Banner was displayed for the Board and members to view.  Curtis Estes will take the Banner to the city to be hung on Nov. 9th - 26th and then again in January. 
d) Yard Signs – Yard Signs being developed by White River High School will cost $6 per sign.  Kelly Harter requires a PDF document of what we want the signs to look like and she will purchase the signs as a donation to the club.  Kelly Will move forward with the purchase of the signs and will distribute those to the members of the board to place strategically in high visibility locations.   Kelly plans to purchase about 20 signs.
e) November Recruitment Clinic – Curtis Estes would like to schedule a recruitment clinic for November 28th.  Schedule a half turf field for a free new player clinic was taken for action by Allison Estes.
f) Maris Farms fundraiser – The Maris Farms fundraiser went very well.  The team raised $1600.00.  Feedback was provided that they schedule 2 hour slots next year if the fundraiser is repeated. 
g) Peach Jar – Peach Jar costs were discussed by the team with a bottom line price of $585.00 to send a digital flyer to all of the schools in our catchment area.  There was not consensus on if the cost would add enough value at this time but may be worthwhile if enrollment numbers do not increase after December.  This item was tabled until the December meeting for further evaluation.


New  Business	
a) 2019 Season Kickoff -  First Practices will be scheduled for February 25th, First games will be March 16th.  The date for Lady Titians Day will be scheduled when we learn more about uniform ordering timeline.  A Team Managers meeting should be scheduled the first or second week of the season and a time keepers training should be held at the same time.  Heather Fixler advised that a time keeper training separate from the boys training would be helpful for those new to the position.  Schedule a Team Manager meeting and a Time Keeper training the first or second week of the season was taken for action by Kelly Harter. 
b) Auburn Girls Lacrosse Program – It is possible that Auburn will not have a girls 7/8 lacrosse team this year based on player interest.  Those displaced Auburn players may elect to play for LTLC. WSLA has been notified of this possibility. 
c) New Balls – We have an equipment purchase of 2 cases of balls in with Total Sports to bring our ball supply up to par for the beginning of the season.  Total Sports is also looking into a price on new girls sticks for the team supply.  Curtis will provide that quote to the board for a vote when it comes in.
d) Total Sports Partnership Agreement – Total Sports is looking to partner with LTLC in a continuation of prior years partnership.  Curtis Estes will forward the agreement out to the board for review as this item will be motioned for a vote at the next meeting.
e) Parades – Kelly Harter would like to ask families for team participation in community parades to generate more visibility for the club.  Curtis Estes Agreed that the Sumner Homecoming parade would be a good opportunity to support the High School program also. No action assigned or taken on this item.
f) K-2 program goals – We will need to purchase 2 of these for the season.
g) Swax Lax balls – We have a bulk order opportunity, these are used for the K-2 program but are also used for practice balls.  We need 2 dozen for the K-2 program but we could purchase 3 and sell the extra.
	Motion: Purchase 3 dozen Swax Lax balls
			Motioned By: Brean Ryhter		Seconded By: Kelly Harter
			Motion passed unanimously.


General Announcements	Next LTLC Board meeting is scheduled for 6:00 – 7:00 December 3rd, 2018 at the Pierce County Library, Buckley.  

Adjournment	Meeting adjourned at 7:50





